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Alexis Arzimanoglou

Dear colleagues and friends

It is an honor to be nominated as a candidate to the ILAE Commission on European Affairs and allow me to thank all chapters that supported me. Born in Greece, having done my classes in Belgium, England and France and now working in Lyon after many years in Paris, I always considered Europe as one country. This is probably one of the reasons that I love speaking Greek, French, English, Spanish and a touch of Italian. Such a fortunate youth route did not prevent me from being sensible and fully aware of the existing discrepancies between European countries. Within our community the CEA has to reinforce its position as the privileged interlocutor for the development of common actions and, if elected, I wish to actively contribute to the development of the following areas:

- The creation of collaborative epilepsy care networks between European countries that will facilitate access of patients to optimal techniques and expertise. My experience through the development of the pediatric epilepsy surgery network convinced me that regular contact and exchange of ideas between epilepsy teams ameliorates global care of the patient and facilitates the emergence of collaborative research projects; From a global economy point of view such networks represent a concrete way of support towards less-advantaged countries while also ensuring training and education for all members of the network.

- A more pronounced interest of the ILAE structures for childhood epilepsies. Experience from epilepsy care of adult patients clearly shows that prompt and optimal care at onset of epilepsy is crucial both in terms of treatment efficacy and in terms of social integration.

- Further develop actions under the theme “epilepsies and sports” that contribute to improving knowledge about epilepsy and underscore the fact that epileptic patients have the right to live a life that matters, in accordance with their proper expectations and ambitions. Together with Nico Moshé, Emilio Perucca, Michel Baulac and Pippo Capovilla, I already worked for the ongoing partenariat with the UEFA (two showcase matches played by teams constituted by epileptic and non-epileptic players will open the semi-finals of the under 21 championship held in Sweden 2 days before our congress in Budapest). The CEA, in close collaboration with the IBE forces, can be at the origin of several other similar actions with various other sports.  

- A more rational policy to support the finances of the ILAE, a prerequisite for the accomplishment of ongoing educational and other projects. Diversification of our sources of income is possible but demands a professional and structured approach that will come to support the voluntary work of our members.

As a child neurologist specialized in epilepsy I have a good clinical experience in the medical and surgical management of epilepsies, acquired by working next to my mentor and friend Pr. Jean Aicardi. After many years at the Salpetriere and Robert Debré Hospitals in Paris I was recently appointed Head of the Pediatric Epilepsy Dpt. of the University of Lyon Children’s Hospital. During the last 4 years, together with E. Hirsch, P. Kahane and P. Ryvlin, I restlessly thought about and worked for the development of a new model for epilepsy care in children: a public health centre (IDEE) that will allow, on the same working site, a permanent interaction between epileptologists, researchers, lay associations and industry at the service of the patient. During the last 10 years I devoted a great part of my free time to serve the French chapter of the ILAE (as member of the Board and currently as President), several Commissions of the ILAE (Pediatrics, Classifications…), the diffusion of epilepsy knowledge (as editor of an epilepsy journal and co-editor of a Pediatric Neurology journal) and the pediatric neurology scientific societies (as chair of the scientific committee of the European Paediatric Neurology Society and President of the French speaking European Society). Together with P. Ryvlin I organized the 26th International Epilepsy Congress in Paris and several other Colloquia and workshops.

I strongly believe that everyday contact with the patient and the medical communities involved are prerequisites for the successful exercise of management responsibilities. That is the reason why my commitment to the activities of the CEA will not stop me from pursuing my clinical and research activities.
With my best regards

Alexis Arzimanoglou
